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At the commencement of this period, the Community Consultative Committee (CCC) 

comprised Don Elder (Independent Chairman), Peter Young-Whitford, Cassandra 

Steppacher, Allen Jamba and Tadeusz Lebocki (all Company representatives), Clive West, 

Adam Dickson and John Barrett as community representatives and Peter Malloy as 

representative of Wingecarribee Council. During this period Adam Dickson was removed 

from the CCC and Geoffrey Wright was added as a community member. 

The CCC met on four occasions during the period above. Two of these meetings were 

conducted remotely by Zoom. 

The Company has carried out preliminary infrastructure work at the site, and more work is 

expected in the future. It will be some years before the site is operational and accordingly 

there is little community interest in the proposed quarry at this time.  

The Community members are motivated, have excellent local knowledge and seek up-to-

date and relevant information from the Company. The Company willingly supplies detailed 

information and keeps the CCC informed of its plans. The CCC works in a cooperative and 

harmonious manner, Doubtless it will become more active as the site is developed. 

Working with this CCC is a pleasant and rewarding task. 

 

D J Elder 

Chairman 


